
Fairway Village Neighborhood Council 

Board Meeting 

Thursday May 12, 2016 

 

 

Attending: 

Bob Zolto, President; Madie Zolto, Treasurer; Jan Smith, Stephanie Webb, Carol Shannon Directors at 

Large; Absent, Lynn Breckenridge & Larry Williams 

- Meeting called to order at 5pm. 

-  

- Approval of the FVNCI minutes of the 4/19/2016 meeting. 

-  

- Review of treasurer’s report 

1) Tar for streets. 

2) Telephone bill 

3) Water bill 

4) Electric bill 

-  

- Old business: 

1) Parking issues still not resolved. Too often cars, usually workers, are parked in such a way 

that it would make it difficult for emergency vehicles to pass through the street.  Everyone 

should be aware of this and ask that cars be parked in such a way that traffic is not impeded. 

- New Business: 

1) Next month’s meeting is moved to June 16, 2016. 

2) Speeding has increased on the street. The speed limit is 15 mph. We will move signage and 

will pursue further neighborhood monitoring of this situation.  

3) Discussion of a summer neighborhood association social. Potential date of Labor Day with a 

food truck and drinks provided. 

4) Discussion of water pump fence at the entrance of the neighborhood.  

5) Meeting adjourned at 5:30 pm. 

 

**Please note adjustment of next month’s meeting date of June 16, 2016, 5pm 

@ Bob Zolto’s 518 FVD** 

 


